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Minutes of Financial Policy Committee Meeting on 
2/14/19  

Present: Committee Members: Carol Bertaut, Joe Merenda, 
Mike Harris, Jack Welch, Gail Riley Finance team: Jack Rogers 
Staff: Jen Morley BOT: Peggy Jackson  

The Committee discussed how to meet CLUUC’s need for operating funds in FY 2020 
beyond our annual income from pledges, rentals, and other sources. A key issue is that, under 
current Board policy, no funds are available to be appropriated from the Endowment in FY 
2019-2020 for capital projects or for offsetting operating expense deficits.  

Each year, the Board (with the advice of the Endowment Committee) is authorized to 
appropriate expenditures from the Endowment Fund up to 5% of the 13-quarter rolling average 
value of the Fund, so long as such appropriations do not dip into (invade) the fund’s principal.  

The Bylaws state that the endowment principal may not be invaded unless approved by a 2/3 
vote of the members voting in a special congregational meeting. The Board Policy Manual 
calls for determining whether an annual appropriation would invade principal by using the 
value of the fund at the close of the previous calendar year.  

The Endowment Fund principal is considered to be $1.78 million (original gifts of $1 million 
plus subsequent gifts).  

At the start of FY 2018-2019, the value of the Endowment Fund was $1.87 million, after 
writing off the previous $1.3 million “loan” for replacing the HVAC system. But, by 12/31/18 
its value had dropped to $1.64 million, primarily because of market losses in the 4th quarter of 
calendar 2018.  

The Committee discussed the following options to deal with this problem:  
• Make no FY 2019-2020 disbursement from the Endowment and cut expenses 
accordingly.  
• Request Congregational approval to make a disbursement from the Endowment in spite of 
the Fund’s 12/31/18 value falling below the principal amount. We would inform the 
Congregation of what the operating and capital budgets would look like with and without 



such a disbursement.  
• The Board, in concert with the Governance Committee, Endowment Committee, and 
Financial Policy Committee, could make changes to the endowment appropriation policy to 
consider the average value of the fund over a longer interval rather than the end of year value 
on a single date.  
• Explore other possible sources of supplementary funds for FY 2019-2020, such as the 
Blumenthal and Kiplinger Funds. It was noted that an argument could be made that some of 
the money from the Blumenthal Fund being used for social justice projects could also be 
used to cover the portion of staff time expended on those projects, and that Kiplinger funds, 
depending on restrictions, potentially could be used to pay for adult programs.  

It was noted that a one-year exception allowing withdrawal of endowment principal or 
changing the criterion for determining whether an appropriation would dip into principal likely 
would leave us facing the same situation again next year.  

We also discussed that the current loans from the endowment (totaling about $240,000) should 
be reviewed with an eye toward what valuation they should be assigned in calculating the 
endowment’s year-end value. (Currently they are included at their face value.)  

The Committee agreed that whether or not we find a way to avoid drawing funds from the 
endowment principal in FY 2019-2020, the Congregation should be advised of the challenging 
financial situation the church faces over the next two years in light of continuing shortfalls in 
pledge income and the resultant drawdown of funds in the Endowment, Investment, and 
Blumenthal accounts. The Congregation should also be advised of steps being taken to reduce 
expenses. It was suggested that an informational meeting with the Congregation might be held 
in about eight weeks.  

It was decided to recommend that the Board and staff explore whether sufficient funds would be 
available from the Blumenthal and Kiplinger Funds and other possible sources to cover the 
amount of supplemental funds needed for FY 2019-2020. If sufficient funds could be found from 
these sources, there would be no need to request Congregational approval to draw from the 
Endowment Fund principal this year.  

This recommendation will be presented to the Board at its meeting on Tuesday, 2/19/2019. In the 
meantime an effort will be made to better estimate the amount of funds needed and whether there 
are sufficient available funds in the Blumenthal and Kiplinger Funds and from other possible 
sources to cover those needs without drawing on the Endowment funds and to determine any 
restrictions on the use of funds from the Blumenthal and Kiplinger Funds that would affect this 
approach.  


